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Introduction and Objective 
Female pigs (females) culled for locomotor 
problems make up 9% of the total culled 
females (Engblom et al., 2008). Lameness in 
swine raised a concern about animal well-being 
and increased economic loss (Anil et al., 2007). 
Claw disorders are probably a contributory 
cause of leg weakness and subsequently lead to 
culling (Jørgensen, 2000). The proportions of 
sows with lesions in front (FL) and hind limbs 
(HL) lateral claws were higher than those with 
lesions in FL and HL medial claws (Anil et al., 
2007). The objective of this study was to 
investigate the relationships between claw 
lesions, reproductive performance, longevity, 
and postural behaviors in prefarrowing females 
and lactating sows on commercial farms. 
 
Materials and Methods 
This study was conducted on three farms in 
Eastern Japan that used a recording system 
(PigCHAMP®). Three farms were visited in 
summer during 2007 to observe the claw 
lesions of lactating sows (n = 308) and 
prefarrowing females (n = 73) in farrowing 
crates with a totally slatted floor. 
Claws were individually examined for lesions 
when females were in the crates. Seven areas 
within each eight–claw were classified as wall, 
heel, overgrown heel, white line, junction 
between the heel and sole (heel–sole junction), 
sole, and toe. The claw areas were scored on a 
scale of 0 (no lesions) to 4 (severe; Anil et al., 
2007). 
The highest lesion score was defined as the 
highest score of the seven areas within each 
eight–claw in each female. Culling risk was 
defined as the number of sows culled in 1, 3, 
and 5 months from weaning divided by the 
number of sows scored claw lesions x 100, 
respectively. We observed two kinds of 
postural behavior (lying and standing) at 
15-min intervals for 6 hours by point sampling, 

and the postural behavior was expressed as a 
percentage of the total of 25 time observations 
(Martin and Bateson, 1993). All statistical 
analyses were done with SAS (SAS Inst. Inc., 
Cary, NC). 
 
Results 
Of the 381 females, the proportions of females 
having at least one claw lesion with score 4, > 
3, and > 2 were 1.0% (n = 4), 5.2% (n = 20), 
and 54.1% (n = 206), respectively. The 
proportion of females having overgrown heels 
with score 1 was 5.0% (n = 19), and no female 
had overgrown heels with score > 2. 
Among the six claw areas in each pig’s 
eight–claw, the proportions of the claw lesion 
scores > 2 were the highest in the heel (range: 
3.2–15.8%; P < 0.05). In the heel, heel–sole 
junction, and sole areas of left and right lateral 
claws, the proportions of the claw lesion scores 
> 2 in HL were higher than those in FL (P < 
0.05). In the heel and heel–sole junction areas 
of left and right HL, the proportions of the 
claw lesion scores > 2 in lateral claws were 
higher than those in medial claws (P < 0.05). 
The highest lesion scores in each sow were not 
associated with adjusted 21-day weights, 
preweaning mortality, or culling risk within 1, 
3, and 5 months from weaning (P > 0.05). 
Furthermore, the highest score was not 
associated with behavior in lactating sows and 
prefarrowing females (P > 0.05). 
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